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Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  6

DATE:  February 14, 2008
BRIEFING No. 2008-B0028

PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT:  Briefing on the Sheriff Office's Air Support Unit’s Rescue Efforts and Participation In Recent Weather Emergencies.
SUMMARY:  The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides a variety of law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to 12 cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, the federal government, Indian tribes, and school districts.  In addition, the sheriff’s office has several regional services that are available to all law enforcement agencies in the county and elsewhere in the state on a mutual aid basis.  The King Count Sheriff’s Office’s Special Operations Division provides a variety of these services.  These services include bomb disposal, K-9 units, TAC-30 (special weapons and tactics), and the air and marine units.

The air unit operates helicopters to provide aerial patrol and support coverage for King County.  The helicopters, and their pilots and observers (both pilots and observers are commissioned officers), have a variety of roles and duties.  The air unit supports ground units during pursuits and searches.  The sheriff, and other law enforcement agencies, also use the helicopters as platforms for “command and control” of ground units during disturbances or significant events (such as parades, natural disasters, etc.).  Additionally, the unit’s helicopters patrol areas of the county from the air, thus allowing for patrol coverage to extend to areas of the county that are inaccessible to other types of vehicles.  Finally, the sheriff’s helicopters are also instrumental tools for search and rescue missions.  The KCSO air unit is the only air unit in King County and for much of the Puget Sound Region.

In December 2007, southwest Washington was hit with hurricane force winds and significant flooding that caused deaths, significant damage, and led to the closure of I-5.  Local, regional, state, and federal agencies responded to the disaster, including the King County Sheriff’s Office Air Support Unit.  The Sheriff's helicopter, Guardian One, went to Lewis County immediately after the storm, to assist with rescue efforts due to the severe flooding.  On December 3, 2007, the air unit reported that Guardian One rescued 46 people.  (The unit also reported rescuing 12 dogs, and two cats.)  In completing these rescues, the air unit used the helicopters hoist system for five rescues.  For the remaining rescues, individuals were able to climb aboard during hovering, or the helicopter landed for pick-up. 

ATTENDING:
1. Sheriff, Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff’s Office
